Hampton Falls Cemetery Trustee Meeting September1, 2022 1:00 p.m.

Present: J. Bohm - Chairman, Tracy Healey-Beattie, W. Harrington Trustees,

A posted meeting of the Cemetery Trustees was held on Thursday September 1, 2022 at the Hampton Falls Town Hall.

Old business... Following several agenda items presented by Chairman Bohm regarding cemetery care the following action was taken by the board...

- A motion was made by T. Beattie, seconded by W. Harrington and passed to have overgrown bushes removed by Going Green at the Janvrin Lot at Brookside Cemetery. This request was made by Tom LaGuardia.
- It was determined that the antique iron fencing located on Nason Road in front of the Revolutionary War Cemetery was in need of repair. Three companies were considered and it was decided to have White Welding of Hampton do the work. Motion to spend \$1,000.00 for repair/replacement work was made by J. Bohm and seconded by W. Harrington and passed
- 3. In an effort to improve the quality of lawns, a motion to spend \$1,500.00 to lime all cemeteries was made by J. Bohm and seconded by W. Harrington. Passed.
- 4. In an attempt to preserve recorded cemetery history, a motion was made by W. Harrington and seconded by T. Beattie to purchase six 2R Code Titanium Markers from PlaqueMarker.com for \$200.00. Motion made by T. Beattie and seconded by W. Harrington. Passed.
- 5. To continue cleaning monuments a motion was made by J. Bohm and seconded by T. Beattie to purchase two D-2 Biological Solution at \$50.00 per gallon. Motion Passed.

New business...

The proposed new 2023 Cemetery Budget was reduced to \$19,300.00. This proposed budget is a \$1,230.00 reduction.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:15p.m.

Respectively submitted

Tracy Healey-Beattie Secretary Pro tem